

MONYASH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday 4th September 2017 in the Village Hall

Present: Chairperson –, Vice Chairperson Cllr. Mr. J Bamforth, Cllr. Mrs Paula Riley, Cllr. Mrs R Yarwood, Cllr Tarr, District Cllr Graham Elliott, Mrs Amanda Johnson
Parish Clerk, Mrs Lesley Fitton,

54	Apologies for absence: County Cllr. Mrs Joanna Scoggins Cllr Simon Spencer,
55	Declarations of interest: - none
56	Minutes of the last meeting: The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 3 rd July 2017 meeting were approved as a correct record.
57	Planning matters: <u>For consideration</u> NP/DDD/0717/0603 Ivy House Church Street Monyash. Approved <u>Refusals:</u> None
58	Finance: Payment approvals <ul style="list-style-type: none">• Mrs A Johnson - Clerks remuneration for July and August 2017 - £346.88• Mr M Street Bus shelter cleaning £48.00 Payments received <ul style="list-style-type: none">• Car Park £258 (for 3 months)• VAT Claim £183.60 Current bank statements Reviewed as satisfactory and approved
59	Public toilets A response was received from county council that outlined general options but did not specifically answer questions raised Action – LF to re contact regarding specific questions
60	Jack Mere Car park flood prevention Ongoing – Review in Spring 2018

61	<p>Mere Wildlife Some feedback had been received about the inability to walk round the mere but the PC agreed that it had been agreed to leave part of the path wild at a previous meeting and not cut at this point in time. Furthermore, it was confirmed that a floating island has not been purchased yet and would only be purchased once funds have been secured, Action LF to inform Simon Spencer. The piece of wall adjacent to Jacksons will be rebuilt as it was previously. Peak Park are aware of the situation. Contractors will start rebuilding of wall as soon as they are free.</p>
62	<p>Village Hall The Village Hall committee have agreed that a representative from the Parish Council should sit on the committee which will meet about 3 times a year with the first meeting on the 9th Oct at 7.30. Accounts will be available before this meeting. Action LF to discuss with JS representative.</p>
63	<p>Parking on Church Street Feedback received from the council who have reviewed the traffic in this area and concluded there was nothing they could do, however there has been an increase in dangerous driving in this area with cars etc sometimes having to mount the opposite pavement to get past. Local police (Anthony Boswell) to be contacted to see if there is any advice they can give Action LF Write to owners of Swallow Barn on behalf of P.C – Action RT</p>
64	<p>Neighbourhood watch scheme The Police have approached the P.C to see if we are interested in participating in a NWS. It was agreed that this was of interest and Jo to the action to progress with potential coordinators. - Ongoing Action JS</p>
65	<p>Clerk's report</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Phone box and bench on Church Lane need cleaning and painting JB and RY agreed to undertake this. They will approach BT about appropriate paint colour and potential supplies. • JB has taken photographs of local pot holes which will be provided to the highways agency. • A letter has been received regarding a grant for maintenance of the rights of way from the county council. Action LF to pass letter to JS who will apply for the grant. • Amanda Johnson was thanked for her services as Parish Clerk.

The meeting closed at 8.25pm

Date of next meeting- Tues October 3rd at 7.30pm in the Village Hall